
 

 

 

 

 
File No.: 3440.20 
 
 September 24, 2021 
 
Gaetan Fontaine 
CLC Chairman 
Community Liaison Committee 
Box 214 
Letellier MB  R0G 1C0 
 
Dear Gaetan Fontaine: 
 
Re: Miller Environmental – Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act 

Licence No. 58 HW S2 RRRR – Notice of Alteration to Construct Leachate Pond 
 

Receipt of the Community Liaison Committee’s (CLC) acceptance letter to Miller 
Environmental’s Notice of Alteration request to construct a new leachate pond proposed to be 
located on portions of NW 2-3-1 EPM within the Rural Municipality of Montcalm is hereby 
acknowledged. 

 
The department representatives have discussed CLC’s recommendation to carry out 

leachate testing by a third party accredited laboratory on a quarterly basis. As there is no intent 
of discharging leachate into the environment, other than evaporation and as leachate 
characteristics are not anticipated to change on a quarterly basis, department representatives 
concluded that the frequency of testing be conducted on an annual basis. The branch is 
finalizing a notice of alteration approval with the requirement to conduct annual leachate testing 
and submit an annual monitoring report.   

 
Should you have any questions concerning the foregoing, please contact Edwin Yazon, 

Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch, at Edwin.Yazon@gov.mb.ca or 
431-335-2554. 
 
 Yours sincerely, 
 
 Original signed by, 
  ______________________    
 Laura Pyles, A/Director 
 The Dangerous Goods Handling and 
 Transportation Act 
 
c. Dave Howes – Miller Environmental 
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